August 27, 2010

John T. Graham 365 Peach Ridge Road Elliottsburg, PA 17024

Dear John,

Sorry I could not respond soon after I received your May letter. A few weeks after that I began responding, but remembered you and your wife were waiting to be assigned at a lighthouse for the summer. With the summer winding down, I thought I'd give it another try.

I do remember the May presentation that you and Nathaniel made at the Preservation PA Conference. Our paths also crossed in the lobby of the Commonwealth building when I was manning a table with Alan Chace, formerly of DCNR.

I think your project is amazing; you are to be commended for tackling this enormous project. Road signage is a tough one; they are constantly at risk – vandalism, snowplows, road widenings, neglect, etc. I know we 'lose' about 4-5 of our Lincoln Highway road signs in our 200-mile Corridor each year. It is a strain on our resources and manpower to replace them.

Again, I wish you luck, John.

Sincerely,

Olga A. Herbert Executive Director